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EXHIBIT A 

DESCRIPTION OF THE BOUNDARY CHANGE 

This application is filed pursuant to section 4901:1-6-32 of the Commission’s rules. United 

Telephone Company of Ohio proposes to change the boundary between two of its adjacent 

exchanges, Pataskala and Alexandria.  No other ILECs are involved in this proposed change.  

The boundary change is focused on the Stonesthrow Estates housing development and would 

extend the Alexandria exchange boundary to the western and southern borders of this 

development.  Currently, these customers are served on Pataskala service loops that exceed 

20,000 cable feet resulting in slower than desired broadband internet speed offerings.  Upgrading 

these existing Pataskala cable facilities would be costly and time consuming.  This proposed 

boundary change would enable the Company to serve these customers from existing Alexandria 

facilities that are already equipped to offer higher broadband internet speeds. 

 

A phone number change will be required for those affected by the boundary change.  All 

customers except one have signed a petition requesting the boundary change and consenting to a 

change in telephone number.  The one remaining customer’s voice and data services will remain 

unchanged as part of this boundary change.  The customers that live on Paradise Valley Drive, 

Paradise Valley Court, and Stonesthrow Drive will be impacted.   

 

Exhibit A-1 provides a more complete depiction of the proposed boundary change. The 

Company will work with Staff to ensure the Commission’s maps accurately reflect this boundary 

change.  The public interest and demand for high broadband internet speeds would be served by 

the proposed change and consent of the change from the interested group has been obtained. 
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EXHIBIT B 

REASONS FOR MAKING THE CHANGE AND THE EFFECT OF THE CHANGE 

 

The Stonesthrow Estates Owners Association (SEOA) approached United Telephone Company 

of Ohio d/b/a CenturyLink to obtain higher broadband internet speed for its members’ homes.  

Upgrading existing Pataskala cable facilities would be costly and time consuming.  The proposed 

boundary change will permit the Company to utilize existing Alexandria cable facilities to offer 

the same voice services while increasing the broadband internet speeds to this customer base. 

The proposed boundary change will result in a telephone number change for the existing 

customers from the Pataskala 740-927-xxxx number pool to the Alexandria 740-924-xxxx 

telephone numbers.  The EAS calling scope will change as well for the impacted customers.  A 

signed petition was presented to CenturyLink by the homeowners consenting to the boundary 

change with the goal of improving the performance of Internet connections within Stonesthrow 

Estates.  Only one customer objected to the change.  The Company will allow that customer to 

retain his existing Pataskala service.  Once the boundary change is completed, these impacted 

customers will be able to upgrade their internet speed offerings and have a voice service as well. 

Attached as Exhibit B-1 is the signed petition requesting the boundary change. 
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